CREWKERNE TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of the AMENITIES COMMITTEE held in the Council Chamber, 
Town Hall, Crewkerne on Monday 14 March 2016 at 7.16 p.m.

PRESENT:
Cllrs. M. Best (Chairman), Mrs S. Allman, B. Hodgson, Mrs R. Jackson, R. Pailthorpe, Miss K. Pritchard, Mrs A. Singleton, N. Sturtivant and D. Wakeman.
In Attendance:
The Clerk Mr P. Davidson, Deputy Clerk Ms L. Gowers, Amenities Operations Manager Mr M. Jay, Cty. Cllr J. Dyke, 3 members of the public and 1 member of the press.
65
TO NOTE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

15/16


Apologies for absence were received from Cllr. Ms J. Dawson (personal), 

Cllr. Mrs K. Head (unwell) and Cllr. Mrs A. Stuart (personal).
66
OPEN FORUM
15/16

Seats at Blacknell Lane: Two members of the public raised concern over the fact that two Town Council seats on Blacknell Lane had been removed, stating that the seats were well used.  They also raised concern over the state of the path where the seats were located, which was in a very poor condition as a result of vehicles parking on the pavement.

The Chairman advised that the Blacknell Lane seats were an agenda item (see item 69 below).
67
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
15/16


Cllrs. Best, Sturtivant, Mrs Jackson and Mrs Singleton declared a personal interest in agenda item 8 (Aqua Centre roof). 
68
TO CONFIRM THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 

15/16

It was AGREED that the Minutes of the meeting of the Amenities Committee held on 
Monday 11 January 2016 be APPROVED.
69
SEATS AT ENTRANCE TO BLACKNELL LANE
15/16
To consider whether one or both of the seats at Blacknell Lane should be replaced/repaired

The Clerk advised that the two seats at Blacknell Lane had been inspected recently and the wooden slats found to be rotten.  The seats had therefore been removed for safety reasons.  The Clerk also confirmed that the area of pavement where the seats were placed, which was the responsibility of Highways, was in a poor state.
Cty. Cllr Dyke pointed out that a Small Improvement Scheme (SIS) was under development, which focussed on improving the traffic flow at the Blacknell Lane junction.  If this SIS went ahead, it could have an impact on the siting of the seats.

The Clerk advised that the cost for a new wooden slatted seat was approximately £700, with the cost for a metal seat being approximately half this value.

After discussion, it was AGREED that the Clerk should highlight the issue of the poor state of the pavement at Blacknell Lane to Highways, together with the issue of vehicles parking on the pavement.  It was also AGREED that two new metal seats should be purchased to replace the seats which had been removed.
70
REPORTS
15/16

a)
Project and Works report
The following points within the report were discussed:
· Containers at Henhayes: the Clerk advised that he had been in discussion with the Cricket Club about the two containers which house their equipment.  He had pointed out to them the poor state of the containers but also that, as with the Rugby Club, the Council would expect that the Cricket Club would fund any replacements.  The containers would form a part of the agreements being drawn up between the Council and the clubs regarding the pitch leases.
· Town Hall lighting: Councillors agreed that the low energy lighting recently fitted in the hallway was a big improvement over the old units.  The Clerk advised that a quotation had just been received for the fitting of low energy lighting in the Town Hall office and this would be brought to Council for their consideration.
· Skatepark: Cllr. Mrs Singleton reported that the skatepark community support group (ABSIC) were due to make a presentation at Wadham School this week and at Maiden Beech the following week.  It was hoped that this would soon allow a design to be submitted to the Council for approval.
71
REPLACEMENT MOWER
15/16
To consider the quotations received for the lease purchase of a mower to replace the Kubota with the aim of making a recommendation to Full Council

The Operations Manager had obtained quotations from two contractors for the lease purchase of a mower.  After discussion, it was agreed that it would be preferable to pursue cash purchase of the mower in order to obtain the best terms, using General Reserves to supplement the provision already made in the budget.  The Operations Manager was actioned to obtain quotations for cash purchase of the chosen mower, for consideration by Council.  Regarding the Kubota, it was noted that it would be retained for use on non-mowing tasks.
72
SEVERALLS HALL
15/16
To authorise the remedial work required to resolve the problems of the damp
The Operations Manager had obtained two quotations for the remedial work required to address the issue of damp at Severalls Hall.  Despite considerable effort, it had not been possible to obtain a third quotation.  After discussion, it was AGREED to recommend to Full Council for the works to proceed using the contractor R. L. Jeffery at a cost of £3,695 +VAT.  
73
AQUA CENTRE ROOF
15/16
To authorise the undertaking of a survey of the Aqua Centre roof, to allow a plan of remedial action to be put together
Item deferred.

74
TOWN HALL CHAMBER FIRE DOOR
15/16
To authorise the fitting of an electronic lock to allow the continued use of the chamber by CUDOS as a changing room.

Councillors considered the report from the Operations Manager and the quotation that he had obtained for the fitting of a suitable lock.  After discussion, it was AGREED to authorise the work to proceed on the basis of the quotation received from INNO at a cost of £675 + VAT.
75
REMOVAL OF TOWN HALL PINNACLES
15/16
Consideration of ancillary costs and overall timescales

The Chairman reported that, following authorisation of the work to remove the pinnacles from the Town Hall, it had been concluded in consultation with Highways, that it would be necessary to carry out a full road closure whilst the work was underway, necessitating additional costs.  The overall cost for removal of the pinnacles was now anticipated to be £6569, representing an increase from the original quotation of £4890.  Councillors agreed that safety was paramount when undertaking the removal of the pinnacles.
76
TO RECEIVE SUB-COMMITTEE MINUTES AND WORKING GROUP NOTES
15/16


a)
Market Working Group: notes from the meeting held on 29 February 2016
Noted.

77
TO RECEIVE ANY MATTERS OF REPORT

15/16

The Chairman highlighted the difficulties being encountered by the Operations Manager in obtaining quotations for works.  This was proving to be a serious bottleneck on being able to progress tasks.  It was agreed that there was a need to reassess the current limits in the Financial Regulations above which three quotations are required.  The Clerk was asked to add this as a future agenda item for the Policy & Resources Committee or Full Council.
The Chairman reported that the recent service carried out on the cooker in the Victoria Hall kitchen, had resulted in the cooker being condemned and disconnected.  The Operations Manager was now investigating options for a replacement.
78
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
15/16

Date of next meeting to be confirmed.
Signed: …………………..



Dated: ……………………
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